
Parking Commission  

November 14, 2023 

Commissioners Present: Vice Chair Ann Melbourn, Tom Messina, Don Walters, Stuart Wagner, Brad 

Jordan.  

Commissioners Absent: Chairman Jim Chapkis, Elaine Price, Ben Widmyer, Steve Petersen. 

Staff/Advisors Present: Audrey Bell (Diamond Parking), Stephanie Padilla, Troy Tymesen (City of Coeur 

d’Alene), Chloe Linton (Downtown Association) 

Motion to approve minutes made by Commissioner Wagner, seconded by Commissioner Walters. 

M/S/C. 

Commission Comments:  

Introductions for Student Rep Gabe, Freshman at CHS. Coeur d’Alene Resident for 1.5 yrs.  

Staff Comments:  

The contractor for Thomas George has rented 9 spaces in McEuen Park.  

OLD BUSINESS 

Parking Revenue: Total passes for Downtown increased by 43 over October 2022 with an increase of 

$910 in revenue. Overall increase in permits in McEuen for construction workers. Parking revenue is 

lighter than in 2022. 2023 still exceeds all October months up until 2022.  

NEW BUSINESS: 

Approval of Commissioner Terms for Ann Melbourne and Steven Peterson: 

Terms are for 3 years. Current terms expired in September. Motion made to approve terms for both 

positions after the acceptance of Commissioner Peterson made by Commissioner Walters, seconded by 

Commissioner Wagner  

Meeting adjourned at 3:36 PM 

 

Next meeting agenda items (wayfinding) 


